
WELCOME TO YEAR 
3!



Teaching Team in Year 3

• In Charles Darwin there will be…

Miss Hughes (Class Teacher)  Ms Limbu (TA) Mrs Ibbertson (TA)



Teaching Team in Year 3

• In William Harvey there will be…

Mrs Deacy(Class Teacher) Mr Mullville (Class Teacher)   Ms Holmes (Class Teaching Assistant)



Communication

• We have an open door policy and parents/guardians are 

welcome to ask questions or have a conversation with us in the 

following ways:
• Where appropriate, at the door in the mornings/after school.  Meetings may 

need to be arranged at the nearest appropriate time.

• Send an email into the office and they will then forward it onto us.  For our own 

wellbeing, emails will not be responded to after 5.30pm or during weekends.  

We will endeavour to get back to you the following morning/day.  (Please note 

that we are unable to check emails during the school days so any urgent 

information should be passed on via a phone call to the school office).



Prepping for the School Day

• Coats, outdoor shoes, PE kits and bags in lockers (please ensure that 

these are clearly named)

• Water bottles in classroom (children can access these throughout the 

day)

• Packed lunches on trolley

• School dinners (menus can be found on the website)

• Reading records and reading books are needed in school everyday

• Please ensure that children arrive on time into school as they complete 

Early Morning Work everyday



End of the School Day

• If anyone else is collecting your child, let the school office know 

as we are unable to release them if we are not aware

• If you would like your child to walk to meet you at the gate or to 

walk home alone, an agreement must be signed and returned to 

the school office.



Timetable

• PE kits are needed in school on Wednesdays and Thursdays

• Outdoor learning will take place on Wednesdays

• RWI-new books will given out Mondays and then books will be 
handed in on Fridays

• Accelerated Reader-books will be changed once completed, 
not on set days

• Library-will be visited once a week with the whole class

• Assemblies-celebration assemblies will continue to take place on 
Fridays



Home Learning

•Accelerated Reader
• This week, children will be completing an Accelerated Reader 

Assessment which gives us their ZPD score.   This is two numbers 

which the children can pick books between these two numbers

• Once the children have finished reading the book, they will 

need to login to Accelerated Reader to complete the quiz on 

the book.  Once they have done this and have achieved 60%, 

they will be able to change it.



Home Learning

•Green Home Learning Books
• This is where children can practise their spellings, times tables and 

complete their topic in these books. They should be brought in on 
Thursdays.

• Children are taught and set spellings on Spelling Shed on Fridays.  The 
spellings are set for each child based on their ability, so not every 
child will have the same and then they are tested on these on 
Thursdays.  The score will be recorded at the back of the green 
books.

• All logins for Home Learning will be in the children’s yellow contact 
book.



Home Learning

• Times tables and Maths
• Times tables and number bonds are a big part of Year 3.  

Please practise these as much as possible.

• Children will complete a NB/TT quiz every week.



Home Learning

• Topic
• This will be set once every two terms, with the expectation that 

each child completes at least one piece by the set date.  

• Children will share this work with the rest of the class and it will 

be displayed in our locker area.



Questions

• If you have any questions, please feel free 

to ask now or to speak to your child’s 

teacher(s) privately.


